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 What When 

Grade 5/6 sport practice Friday 7th June 

Fun sock—Pie Day Friday 14th June 

School Council meeting Wednesday 19th June—7.30am 

Grade 3/4 choir—Eisteddfod Thursday 20th June 

Reports sent home/live on COMPASS Friday 28th June 

Last day Term 2—2.15pm dismissal Friday 28th June 

“Every Day Counts” 
If your child is absent from school we must have a note, phone call or you can 

also enter the reason directly onto COMPASS to explain the  
absence. This is required by the Department for our records. 

There is no assembly this week 

Contact School Council: rceps.schoolcouncil@gmail.com 

Enrol Now 
Enrolments are now being taken for 2025. If you have a child (or know of someone 
who does) who will be starting school in 2025, enrolments are now being taken. 
We are looking to have a good idea of students numbers of 2025 by the end of this 
term.  

Please collect an enrolment form from the school office.  
 
We are more than happy to offer individual tours of our school. If you know     
someone who would like to tour our school, please ask them to ring the school and 
we will find a time that works.  
 

Enrolments are now being    
taken for 2025 

Individual guided tours of our 
school are available 

Hard Copy Of Mid Year Reports 
Last week a note was sent home with all students 
asking if parents would like a hard copy of their 
child’s mid year report. We are trying to reduce the 
number of reports we print as the reports will be live 
on COMPASS. 
If you would like a hard copy, please fill out and  
return the form to school no later than Friday 21st 
June. 
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Class Awards: 
Prep:  Norah Marr for being self-motivated and an active learner this week.  It has been fantastic to 

see you always ready to learn when completing tasks at your table and during our reading group 
time.  You have also been a fantastic role model when lining up to come into the classroom at recess 
and lunch, as  you enter the classroom calmly quickly put your things away and quietly sit on the floor.  
We are so lucky to have you in our class!  Keep up the great work Norah! 

Grade 1: Makyah Dowdy for being an active learner in our maths lessons this week..  We love  

hearing you explain your thinking out loud as you work through and solve problems.  You are also a 
brave learner in maths and you show this by having a go at challenging tasks.  Keep up the fantastic 
work Makyah! 

Grade 2: Jake Nystrom for being a self-motivated learner.  Jake, you have shown great dedication 

by getting yourself organised quickly for learning and always giving your best effort.  You have made 
sure you are focussed during class instructions and have been a great role model for your classmates.  

Keep up the amazing efforts!  Miles Hurford for being an active learner.  Miles, you have been  

working extremely hard on your writing and have shared wonderful ideas and suggestions in our 
class discussions.  You have listened carefully to feedback given and have applied these suggestions to 
your work.  Well done Miles you should be very proud! 

Grade 3/4: Baylea Smith for the bravery that you have shown with your reading.  You have  

displayed this bravery by having a go at reading and understanding difficult tests, whilst always  
maintaining a positive attitude!  Well done Baylea! 

Grade 4/5: Henry Marinucci for being a brave learner.  Henry, we have noticed you stepping out of 

your comfort zone this week, especially during Mathematics.  During lessons related to addition you 
have had a go at strategies that are outside of your comfort zone and learnt from your mistakes.   
Congratulations on such a fantastic week.  You should be extremely proud of yourself! 

Grade 5/6: Addison Eagles for your exceptional demonstration of self-motivation, particularly in 

your free verse poetry writing!  Your dedication to giving your best effort on all tasks and your  
preparation for learning time have been truly commendable.  Your commitment to excellence has 
been evident in the way you have approached your poetry unit, showing persistence and  
determination.  Your ability to stay organised and prepared showcases your proactive mindset and 
your dedication to making the most of your learning opportunities.  Well done Addison! 

Fun Sock—Pie Day 
The Junior School Council are holding a Fun Sock and Pie Day on Friday 14th June. Students are    
invited to wear casual dress, but with a focus on some fun socks.   
An order form was sent home with students asking 
for specific bakery orders for the day. Normal lunch 
orders from the bakery will not be  
operating on the 14t June, only orders from the Fun 
Sock-Pie Day order form. 
We need the orders and money in as soon as  
possible so that we can collate them and give the      
bakery plenty of time to fill the orders. 
The JSC will put the pie orders together on the day 
and hand them out to the students.  
 
 



 

School Uniforms 
Winter is creeping up and the cold mornings are upon us. Jumper weather 
is here. 
At the moment we are seeing a number of students wearing  non-school 
uniform jumpers to school. These jumpers are not part of our uniform. 
Parents, we have school jumpers for sale in the office. Please come in and 
we can help you to make a purchase.. 
Being in school uniform is an important part of being at school. Feeling 
connected to your school is also very important and uniforms help to build 
this connection. 
 
Also, we are finding a number of school uniform items unnamed. This 
makes it very difficult to find the owners. Parents, please ensure all items of 
clothing are correctly and clearly named.  
 
 
 
We also have school beanies for sale ($14) to keep ears warm on those 
cold winter mornings.  

 

Junior School Council 
The JSC representatives had a meeting earlier in the year and the topic of rubbish in the yard was 

raised. The students discussed what they could do to reduce the amount of rubbish being left around 

and they decided to put signs around the school to show where students are not to take their food.  

There are 4 signs strategically placed to alert students as to where they must be to finish their food. 

This should reduce the rubbish significantly. 

Well done to the members of the Junior School Council for recognising the problem and then doing 

something to solve it.  

Thank you to Francis Robb for coming in yesterday morning and putting the signs up. The students 

appreciate your support.  



 
 
 
 
 

                                                                         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Out Of School Hours Care 
Good Afternoon Families, 
What a great week it has been so far at After School Care. Monday and Tuesday this week we spent 
majority of our time outside. Students are still very much into playing tennis at the moment and we 
will extend on that interest next week by providing Tennis Match Championships (with Certificates of 
Achievements at the end).  
We also spend some time on the playgrounds and sandpit. Whether it was creating the most unique 
sand volcanos or hanging upside down on the spiderweb, students are enjoying their outdoor time 
and don’t seem to feel the cold. 
This Wednesday we kicked off with our first ever theme afternoon “Welcome to the Zoo” and what a 
hit this session has been. Students engaged in Zoo themed activities. Most popular was the Zoo  
animal scavenger hunt. Students had to find the escaped Zoo animals that were hiding around the 
school. The cheeky Zebra was hanging on the spiderweb, the crocodile was watching the sandpit, 
the giraffe was trying to eat the Preps snow peas in the veggie garden and the elephant hanging 
from the monkey bars. Just to name a few   
 

Next week’s theme day will beheld on Wednesday 12/06/2024 and it will be “Basketball Calls” as   

suggested by one of our attending students. Come and join the fun. You are welcome to bring your 

child along that afternoon as it will be our “Open Day” where you can come and have a look at our 

program. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


